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Dear Friends,  
September marks the beginning of another 
program year.  Here are some highlights of  
this monthõs ministry: 
 

Gertrude Ebackõs 94
th

 birthday on  
September 3

rd
 é you can send her  

greetings at: St. Johnõs Specialty Care 
Center,  P.O. Box 928, Mars, PA 16046. 
September 10

th
  is the òMen In Missionó 

breakfast, held in Fellowship Hall with 
study and devotions from 8 -10 a.m.  
Sept. 11

th
 is Youth Sunday/Rally Day  

and the 10
th

 Anniversary of 9/11 with 
prayers of remembrance. Program year 
schedule resumes with Worship on  
Saturdays 5:30 p.m., Sundays 8 and 
10:30 a.m. with Christian Education hour 
at 9:15 a.m. 
September 14

th
  Cumberland kids after-

school program resumes. 
September 28

th
  Youth Spaghetti dinner 

fundraiser 4:30-7:00 p.m. 
Gathering  for worship videos òMoments 
of Grace.ó 

 

September, like January, is an opportunity  
for the people of God to say, ò I resolve to  
participate in the life of the congregation  
with renewed enthusiasm as a child of God!ó 
I look forward to this journey with you!  

 
In Christ,  

Pastor Bill Diehm 
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òON EAGLES WINGSó 

Points of  
Interest  
Inside:  

 

Choir Calling!  

 

Fun Night 

 

SEPTEMBER 

assistant 

schedule 

 

Preschool & 

Cumberland 

Kids Is Back!! 

 

Stephen  

Ministers  

 

Flag  

Retirement 

Ceremony 

 

Marriage 

Encounter 

 

Having Fun, 

Staying 

Young  

Invitation  

 

Clothing  

Collection 

GRAPHIC DESIGNED 
BY SCOTT BRYTE 

http://netmail.verizon.net/webmail/%22http:/mailto:questions@stjohnslutheranchurch.com%22


                                     ST. JOHNôS STAFF MEMBERS: 
William B. Diehm, Senior Pastor  
Kari B. Smail, Associate Pastor 
Donald D. Anderson, D. D.,  Associate in Pastoral Care 
Ron Baling, Dir. of  Contemporary Music 
Ryan Murphy, Organist /Choir Director 
Mike Conti, Saturday Accompanist 
Debbie Sandherr, Office Manager 
Amy Beacha & Barb Eback, Office Volunteers 
Pat Hartman, Director of  St. Johnõs Preschool 
Gene Kesner, Sexton  
Dawn Andersson, Director of Volunteer Ministry 
Linda Meyerdierks, Youth Ministry Coordinator 
Christina Huffmyer, Accounts Payable Clerk 
Laura Coombs, Chief Financial Officer 
Nick Ross, Summer InternñMedia & Technology 
 

STAFF COVENANT: We will partner to enhance each otherõs minis-
tries,  honor each personõs gifts, care  for one another and  com-

municate Godõs word and love. 

Greetings from  
St. John's Literacy Mission to the World  

 Dr. Bill & Linda Kofmehl,  Chris & Jennie Ebner,  412-364-3777  
and a host of volunteers! www.christianliteracy.com and 

www.literacyempowers.com 
 

Summer Reading Camps! This year, our 15th annual SRC program saw more than 

a dozen Christian Literacy Summer Reading Camps in operation.   Most were in 

South West PA, but others were   offered in Weirton, WV, Altoona ,PA, and as far 

west as Little Rock, Arkansas.  Included were ñlive-inò programs at church camps 

like Agape (Hickory, PA) and tutoring offered by traveling teams of  

counselors from Camp Crestfield.  Our office-run Camp at St. Johnôs saw  

significant advances in test scores (including a young man who saw his score  

go up three grade levels).   

Dr. Bill & Chris were invited  to train for a Baptist church in Sunbury, PA in mid-

August.  The church had 8 students eagerly awaiting the training of 11 prospective 

tutors.  Requests for training have come in for travel to Gig Harbor, WA and Little 

Rock, Arkansas this fall.  As always, consultation activities outside the Pittsburgh 

metropolitan area are funded by the requesting churches and organizations.   

The Oakland Academy of Reading, held 6 weeks of daily activities to inner-city 

youngsters this summer. Each week featured ñFun Fridayò open to the children in 

the neighborhood, which provided programs on nature subjects, related Bible  

stories & games.  It is hoped that this coming school year will see expansion of 

after-school tutoring and possible reading-mentoring programs on Saturdays,  

using university students.  

Funding in general continues to be a serious problem. We thank the loyal 

churches & individuals who have faithfully continued support, despite the 

problems that the recession has caused for their own funding.   We continue to 

approach foundations (two recently responded positively) & churches, and seek  

to expand our sales of Christian Literacy materials through workshops & internet 

orders.  

Recent orders came in from Allentown, PA (tutor will work with the totally  

illiterate wife of an immigrant Liberian pastor), New York City (tutor will work 

with Hispanic adults), West Virginia (tutor plans to minister to hearing-impaired 

adults who are illiterate ï using our ABC materials), and Green Acres Baptist 

Church in Tyler, TX (a mega-church using our materials for nearly thirty years in 

many forms of outreach), which now sees the need for literacy in a local prison.   

A missionary to the Sudan called us last week while home on furlough in the 

US.  She will be taking the CHRISTIAN LITERACY program back to Africa in 

mid-Sept.  A retired pastor in Hawaii was excited about the use of the materials 

with his daughter (who has Downs-Syndrome), as well as in the ministry of his  

son and family (missionaries in Indonesia).   

Thank you, St. John's for allowing us to be your "literacy missionaries to the 

world" for 3 1/2 decades. Please keep us in your prayers as God continues to guide 

us in opening His Word for children & adults who cannot read it. 

ATTENTION MARRIED COUPLES 
Time is running to out to sign up your fall Lutheran  

Marriage Encounter Weekend.  The September Weekend 

has filled; however, you may contact us at the  

information below to be added to the waiting list.  If you 

act quickly, there is still room for you at the final 2011 

Weekend scheduled for Nov. 4-6, 2011 at Park Inn by Radisson-Sharon 

in West Middlesex, PA.  This popular facility with a tropical atrium has a 

king bed and an in-room hot tub in each guest room.  It is located just an 

hour north of Pittsburgh.   Marriage Encounter Weekends are designed to 

allow you to take time off from daily pressures and responsibilities to search 

out and discover a warmer, closer, more joyful relationship with each other.  

Weekends run from Friday at 8 PM to Sunday at 5 PM.  Two nights lodging, 

5 meals for each of you, and all supplies are included.   There is a $45 per 

couple registration fee, plus toward the end of the weekend you will be 

given an opportunity to make a confidential contribution of whatever 

amount you wish toward the continuation of the program.  Register now to 

avoid being disappointed--simply go to the website: 

www.GodLovesMarriage.org and sign up.  For questions, or if you would 

like a brochure with registration form mailed to you, contact PA Directors  

of Lutheran Marriage Encounter, Fred & Julie Schamber,  

at fjschamber@comcast.net or 724-325-3166.    

http://www.christianliteracy.com/
http://www.literacyempowers.com/
http://netmail.verizon.com/netmail/%22http:/mailto:fjschamber@comcast.net%22


RECYCLE WITH ABITIBI: We have raised 
approximately $1,210 towards the building 
fund and saved over 101 cubic yards in our 

local landfills! In June alone we recycled over 
6,000 lbs.  Keep up the good work!! You 

never know what new life your recycled paper 
will experience.  Used newspapers can be 

turned into recycled newsprint, paperboard and other recycled 
products. Just bring your newspapers to the green and yellow 

Abitibi Retriever®  
 

WE ACCEPT ALL: Newspaper, Magazines, Catalogs, Mail, 
Envelopes, Folders, Fax & Copy Paper and Colored Paper .   
NO ITEMS FROM THE BATHROOM or KITCHEN i.e., cereal 

boxes, cardboard, milk cartons, soda cartons or food cartons.   

NO CARDBOARD, PHONE BOOKS AND NO TRASH PLEASE!!  

TRASH CAN CONTAMINATE THE WHOLE BIN! PLEASE  

REMOVE ANY PLASTIC BAGS THAT YOU MAY BRING THE  

PAPER IN; ANY TYPE OF PLASTIC BAG WILL RUIN THE 

LOAD!!   Thank you!  
 

OUR ABITIBI PAPER RECYCLING DUMPSTER IS NOW  

LOCATED IN THE BACK PARKING LOT OF THE CHURCH! 

Financially Speaking  

September 2011   
Income: 

July Actual   $ 37,023.16 

July Budget    $ 43,837.75 

Short Fall               ($   6,814.59) 

 

YTD Actual    $ 288,466.88 

YTD Budget   $ 312,064.25 

Short Fall  ($  23,597.37) 

We would like to thank the  

congregation for their support in 

 keeping their pledges current.   

Have a Happy Summer!  Thank You! 

RECYCLE=READING  
 

The Christian Literacy  Associates 

office at St. Johnôs is collecting 

used cell phones,  Laser Jet  

Cartridges and Inkjet Cartridges.  

These will be recycled and a 

 donation will be obtained for our 

Christian Literacy Ministry.    

Call 412-364-3777 if you  

have any questions. 

North Hills Community Outreach SEPTEMBER 2011 
NHCO is now on Facebook. Become a fan today! 

 

Gently Worn Winter Coats Needed for Low-Income Families 
From September 1 through October 31, North Hills Community Outreach is accepting 

donations of new and gently worn CLEAN winter coats to be distributed to low-income 

families in need. All sizes are needed, but highest demand is for childrenôs and adult 

sizes XL and larger. Donations may be dropped off weekdays at 1975 Ferguson Road 

in Allison Park. N.H.C.O. will also be open on Saturday, September 10, from 9-12 to 

accept donations. For more information, contact Vicki at 412-487-6316, option 1, 

x3143. 

 Car Cruise for N.H.C.O. 

North Pittsburgh Corvette Club is holding the 10th Annual All Chevy Show at Tom 

Henry Chevrolet, Rt. 8, Bakerstown, on Sunday, September 18, from 11-4. There will 

be a ticket auction, door prizes, 50/50 raffle, food, music and, of course, lots of great 

cars. All proceeds benefit North Hills Community Outreach. 

 

 Enjoy and Entertainment Books Available 

North Hills Community Outreach is selling both the Enjoy and Entertainment coupon 

books. Please contact Cheryl at 412-487-6316, option 1, 3111. 

 

 Volunteer Orientations and Opportunities at N.H.C.O. 

     ñOpen Your Heart to a Seniorò volunteer trainings are held at various times and  

locations every month. Call 412-307-0071 to learn more about helping a senior 

remain safe and independent in his own home. Volunteers are needed in every 

community in Allegheny County. 

     N.H.C.O. will hold two orientation sessions for interested volunteers: September 8, 

10:30 AM at Lighthouse Pointe, 500 Chapel Harbor Drive in OôHara; and  

September 15, 6:30 PM, at N.H.C.O. Allison Park, 1975 Ferguson Road.  

Contact Linda Robins at 412-487-6316, option 2, x3215 to sign up. 

     Volunteers are needed to weed, harvest, and deliver food for N.H.C.O.ôs organic 

community garden in Bellevue. Contact Rosie Wise at 412-307-0069. 

 Vehicle Donations Needed 

North Hills Community Outreach needs donated vehicles for its Community Auto  

program. There are more than 25 low-income people waiting for a car so they can get 

to work. Donors can take the maximum possible tax deduction. Call 724-443-8300 or 

visit www.communityauto.org.  

  

North Hills Community Outreachôs September 2011 Calendar 

     September 1 ï Young Widows/Widowers Support Group, 7 PM, Kings in  

Wexford. Contact Harriet at 412-487-6316, option 2. 

      September 14 - ñAsk the Attorneyò free legal consultations for qualifying  

individuals, 7-9 PM, N.H.C.O. Allison Park, 1975 Ferguson Road. 

Appointments are required. Contact Harriet Gibbs at 412-487-6316, option 2. 
 

CONTACT:  Wendy Gordon, Director of Communications, N.H.C.O.,  1975 Ferguson Road, 

Allison Park, PA 15101ð412-487-6316, option 1, ext. 3112 www.nhco.org    
Please consider sharing your experience as a supporter, volunteer  or service  
recipient by posting a review about N.H.C.O. on the Great Nonprofits website.  

WE ARE ALWAYS UPDATING EMAIL ADDRESSES!  
 Do We have yours???   

If not, please send it to sjlutheran@verizon.net  

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Allison-Park-PA/North-Hills-Community-Outreach/147499803724
http://www.communityauto.org
http://www.nhco.org/
http://www.greatnonprofits.org/reviews/write/50


  For your convenience, we have placed our 
"Opening New Doors"  special offering envelope 

in the church pews.  They replace the Step  
Forward in Faith  envelopes for the purpose of  

contributing to our 2009 Capital Campaign.  You 
will see that these envelopes are marked  

specifically for mortgage contributions.  Our  
mortgage on the new addition is $11,000 per 
month.  If you have not made a pledge, and 

 would like to contribute, every gift matters!   
Thank you for your ongoing stewardship & generosity. 

OPENING NEW DOORS 

MAKING CHRIST KNOWN 

CHOIR CALLING!  

I'm writing this on the 

Mega-bus to New York 

City on my iPhone,  

connected to the bus's  

wireless network and a  

cellular data network. 

Amazing!  

But all this technology 

gives me pause. I think it 

distracts us from the beauty 

God wants us to cultivate.  

In light of this, consider 

joining our choir. We  

rehearse on Thursday nights 

at 7:15 p.m., beginning on 

September 15th, 2011. 

Willingness to work hard 

and a desire to learn are  

more important than natural 

skill, so what are you  

waiting for?  

Give it a try-- 

the more the merrier! 

Preschool  

Panorama 
  

All our students are eagerly and nervously awaiting their new classes, 

new teachers and friends. 

Our 2 year olds and Moms who meet on Fridayôs from 9-10:30 a.m. 

will be taught by Elaine Teare and Laurie Ross.  They start Sept. 9th. 

Our 3 year olds will meet on Monday and Wednesday a.m. and p.m., 

or Tuesday and Thursday a.m.  Their teachers will be  

Pat Hartman and Cindy Roberts.  The children start on Wednesday, 

September 7th or Thursday, September 8th. 

Our 4 year old classes meet on Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

mornings and afternoons.  Their teachers will be Pennie Cadwallader 

and Linda Claypool, Maureen Collins, and Eileen Coran.   

Their classes start Friday, September 9th. 

Our pre-kindergarten classes are taught by Chris Sartori  

and Laurie Ross.  They meet Monday through Thursday 

 mornings or afternoons. 

Our day care is headed by Donna Wolfe, and, will open  

Monday, September 12th from 8 a.m.ï 4 p.m., Monday through Friday. 

We have some openings still available, so, tell everyone about our 

great school.  If anyone is interested in joining us, please have them 

call Pat Hartman at (412) 364-0575.  Thank you, again, for  

giving us the opportunity to serve the community in this way. 

CLOTHING COLLECTIONS FOR 

GRACEõS CLOSET 

 

 About the time that we learned that North 

Side Common Ministries would no longer 

be taking clothing, we heard of a need for 

clean, gently used clothes. At The Synod 

Assembly, Pastor Short of Grace @  

Calvary Lutheran Church in Butler made  

a request for help with clothes for a new 

ministry that his 

Congregation is 

undertaking to 

meet a great 

need for free 

clothing in their 

area. They are 

calling this new 

ministry Graceôs Closet. Two Social 

 Ministry members who visited Graceôs 

Closet were impressed with the  pleasant, 

organized room with most things on 

 hangers and much clothing  

appropriate for  job interviews. Someone 

was even ironing some clothes.  Two  

large loads of clothes from St. Johnôs were 

delivered to Graceôs Closet and they were 

greatly appreciated. 

FUN NIGHT ñA FREE DANCE!  

Tuesday, September 13, 2011 ~ 8-10:30 p.m. 

Friendship set to music 

Casual Dress, All are invited 

Sponsored by  

North Hills Squares 

No experience is necessary and lots of  

snacks will be served! 

Held at the Glenshaw Valley Presbyterian 

Church Educational Building, 1520 Butler Plank 

Road, Glenshaw, 15116.  Just off Route 8, turn at 

the Giant Eagle Market and go past the  

post office, then it is on the left.   

Need more info?  Call 412 -486 -8243 

or Kay Roehlich at 412 -366 -0792  



Food Item  

Of the Month  
The N.H.C.O.  Fishes 

Food Pantry & North 

Boroughs Food Pantry 

need our food  

donations.   

SEPTEMBERôS 

ITEM IS Baking mixes  

(cake, muffins, etc.) 

Toilet Paper, Toothpaste,  

Shampoo & Bar Soap are always 

needed & appreciated.  

Containers are in the coat room 

 in the Narthex. 

St. Johnõs Stampers  
 

Attention all 
stampers,  

scrap bookers  
& crafty people!   

 
Please join us for an ñOpen 
Houseò and used stamp sale 
on Saturday, September 17

th
 

between 9 a.m. and Noon.  
We will be having a workshop 
featuring a Fall Holiday card 

preview. Join us for the  
workshop ($5.00/person) or 

just come and see what we do 
and check out our ñusedò  
supply sale for some real  

bargains. 
Questions? Contact Betsy  

at 724-935-1321 or 
pdfeaf@zoominternet.net 

Candle & Flower Openings for SEPTEMBER 
Please call the church office if you would like to have one of these 

weeks.  Remember: there are 2 openings for the flowers each week 

@$15 per vase & 3 openings for the candle each week @$2.50 each.   

Watch each 

Sundayôs 

church  

bulletin for 

good news 

about the 

growing  

stewardship life of our 

congregation, as we share 

our time,  

talent and treasure to  
 

ñMake Christ Knownò  

Candle                                    Flower 

September 4ð3 openings September 4ð0 openings 

September 11ð3 openings September 11ð2 openings 

September 18ð3 openings September 18ð1 opening 

September 25ð3 openings September 25ð2 openings 

 

Cub Scout Pack 279, which is 

 chartered through St. John's, will  

sponsor a flag retirement  

ceremony.  The U.S. Flag Code states:  

y5GD EK@Fu VGDM HS HR HM RTBG BNMCHSHNM 

that it is no longer a fitting emblem for  

display, should be destroyed in a  

CHFMHEHDC V@Xu OQDEDQ@AKX AX ATQMHMFqx 

 

The ceremony will be conducted on Saturday, October 1, 2011  

at 7:00 PM at the rear of the church.  This service creates a  

particularly dignified and solemn occasion for the disposal  

of unserviceable flags.   

 

All members of the congregation are invited 

to join us in this ceremony.  The program 

will be performed by the scouts  

and adult leaders.  Any church member who 

is a veteran or Is currently in the military is  

welcome to assist us.    
 

Flags will need to be prepared for  

retirement before the ceremony.  

We will only be able to retire a limited number of flags at this 

event. If you have a flag that you would like to have retired  

at this ceremony, please contact Mike Sheleheda at  

pack279cubmaster@gmail.com for more information.  

THE GOLDEN 

FRIENDS  

 

 

 

 

 

will meet in  

Fellowship Hall on 

Tuesday, September 

13th at 11:30 a.m.  

This is our  

ANNUAL CORN 

ROAST,  

please try to attend!  

If you have any  

questions call  

Jane Robertson at  

412 -364 -3151.  

http://netmail.verizon.com/netmail/%22http:/mailto:pack279cubmaster@gmail.com%22


 

OPENING NEW DOORS  

Utilization of Funds ï Priority 
 

1. Monthly Mortgage  

     Payment-$10,600.00 

2.  Monthly Utilities ï Maintenance  

      &  Insurance, $3,400.00 

3.  Replenish Debt Service Fund  

     Reserve to $65,000 

4.  Accelerate Payment of Mortgage 

OPENING NEW DOORS 

MAKING CHRIST KNOWN 

OPPORTUNITIES  FOR  

SERVICE  HERE AT  ST. JOHNS 
 

 

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS  for Kids 

Corner on Sunday mornings.   If anyone 

is interested, please call the church office 

at 412-364-1606 and let Debbie know. 
 

WE ARE IN NEED  of some additional  

communion deacon/lectors  and  ushers 

for our Saturday  evening service.   

Please call  412-364-1606 if you are  

interested.  Thank you for considering 

this call to ministry! 
 

WANTED:  Projectionists for Sunday 

Services.  No Experience needed.  Please 

call  412-364-1606 and speak to Debbie 

if you are interested.   Thank you! 

òQUOTEó of the Month 

òCharity is the form, mover, mother and 

root of all the virtues.ó  

 ~St. Thomas Aquinas  

 

Senior High (9th- 12th grade) Youth News  AS A  
REMINDER, 

WE HAVE MANY 
GROUPS USING 
THE CHURCH, 

 PLEASE, KEEP IN 
MIND THE  

SECURITY OF THE 
BUILDING.   

ALWAYS LOCK 
THE DOORS, 
WHETHER OR 

NOT YOU THINK  
SOMEONE IS IN 
THE BUILDING!   
THANK YOU! 

ATTENTION:   Sr. High Youth - Youth Sunday IS ON Septem-

ber 11th.  We need VOLUNTEERS for Greeters, Ushers, Lec-

tors and the Skit @ both the 8 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. services. 

 If you are able to volunteer, please contact Linda Meyerdierks at 

724-772-0024 or email at lmmeyers@zoominternet.net. 

 
NATIONAL YOUTH  

GATHERING  

JULY 18-22, 2012 

Registration opens October 9, 

2011éso that meansé If you are 

going to N.Y.G. in New Orleans in 

2012 we need your registration form 

and deposit of $150.00 by October 

9th.  I will have more information in 

the coming weeks. 

 

Holy K.O.W.S. (6th- 8th grade) Youth News  

God Squad will resume activities very soon!   

Stay tuned for detailsé...See you all then. 

 

God Squad (1st- 5th grade) Youth News  

ATTENTION:    

Holy K.O.W.S -  

Youth Sunday IS ON September 11th.   
 

We need VOLUNTEERS for Greeters, Ushers, Lectors and the 

Skit @ both the 8 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. services.  

 

If you are able to volunteer, please contact Linda Meyerdierks 

at 724-772-0024 or email at lmmeyers@zoominternet.net. 

http://netmail.verizon.com/netmail/%22http:/mailto:lmmeyers@zoominternet.net%22
http://netmail.verizon.com/netmail/%22http:/mailto:lmmeyers@zoominternet.net%22
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KIDS  

CORNER 

        9:30 a.m. 

September 4 Jean Martz,  

Youth 

September 11 10:30 A.M. 

Dawn Andersson, 

Youth 

September 18 Gina Milcoff,  

Youth 

September 25 Nick & Laura 

Lankes 

ACOLYTES  8 a.m. 9:30 a.m. 5:30 p.m. 

September 4 Zach Gibson Nicolas Tusa 9/3 Mike Trauman 

September 11 Tucker Fowkes 10:30 A.M. 

Johnny Martin 

9/10 Sydney Rayer 

September 18 Aaron Highton Luke Pedersen 9/17 Katie Jones 

September 25 Russell Ruffolo Austin Volpert 9/24 Mikey Emory 

LECTORS 8:00 a.m. 9:30 a.m. 

September 4 Curt Soergel Mary Pat Jackson 

September 11 YOUTH 10:30 A.M.  
YOUTH 

September 18 Linda Falck Jim Maxwell 

September 25 Matt Reiff Ryan Fisher 

GREETERS 8 a.m. 9:30 a.m. 

September 4 Jane & Bob Robertson Karen & Dennis Courson 

September 11 YOUTH 10:30 A.M. 

YOUTH 

September 18 Dan & Rosina Maljak Jim Maxwell, Jean Martz 

September 25 Bill & Betty Jones Nancy Swanhart, Jim Cislon 

Alternates: Lee & Beth Fischer John & Andrea Miller 

ASST.  MIN. 8 a.m. 

September 4 Drew Leister 

September 11 Barb Eback 

September 18 Sam Baling 

September 25 Betsy Fackler 

USHERS 8 a.m. 9:30 a.m. 5:30 p.m. 

September 4 Bill Danklefsen, 

Heather McElroy, 

 Bill & Betty Jones, 

Mario DeIuliis 

Mac & Paula McIlvried 9/3  

Curt Soergel 

September 11 YOUTH 10:30 A.M. 

YOUTH 

9/10  

Mary Jean Voigt 

September 18 Brian & Bob Miller, 

Jerry Cronenweth, 

Gene Modic 

Roger McQuaid,  

Mary Martin 

9/17  

Bill Crawford 

September 25 Tom & Bob Beilstein,  

Curt Soergel,  

Bill Crawford,  

Harold Brandt 

Ted Oczypok,  

Jennifer Singleton 
9/24  

Mary Martin 

DEACONS 8 a.m. 9:30 a.m. 5:30 p.m. 

September 4 Linda Falck,  

Eric Kofmehl 

Matt Reiff,   

Jim Maxwell 

9/3 Chris Lindberg 

September 11 Tom Beilstein,  

Dan Maljak 
10:30 A.M.  

John Miller,  

Mac McIlvried 

9/10 Doris Hodgkiss 

September 18 Howard McIlvried,  

Curt Soergel 

Cheri Heeter,  

Chris Lindberg 

9/17Elaine Teare 

September 25 Beth & Lee Fischer Pat Hartman,  

Cathy Coudriet 

9/24 Marcie Emory 

Kids Corner is 

offered at the 

second  

service on  

Sunday 

 mornings for  

children up to 

First Grade  

in the  

daycare room. 

íFRIDGE FACTSî   
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STEPHEN MINISTRY AT ST. JOHNôS 
       Our congregation has a dedicated group of people who provide 

one-on-one emotional and spiritual care to anyone experiencing 

difficulties. If you would like someone in your life who will  

LISTEN, CARE, PRAY, and  SUPPORT,  please ask one 

 of the pastors about  this  

opportunity to receive help. 

        Also, beginning Sept. 18,   

a Stephen Minister will be available  

on Sunday morning between services from 

9:15 ï 10:15 in the back of the church  

by the balcony steps.  

Please stop by if you have a prayer request 

or if youôd just like to share concerns with a 

trustworthy, compassionate listener. 

        Your current Stephen Ministers are: 

Dawn Andersson, Carol Celin, Nancy Danklefsen, Betsy Fackler, 

Lee Fischer, Pat Hartman, Shirley McIlvried, Jan McQuaid,  

Dave Richards, Joyce Speckhals and Jan Treser. 

Do you have a child that is 

somewhere  

between grades 2
nd

-7
th

?  

If so, they are welcome to join 

us on Wednesdays from 3:45-

5:45 for an afterschool program 

called Cumberland Kids. 

The program consists of  

recreation and activities in our new gym and fellow-

ship hall, help with homework,  

plus a meal.  The suggested donation per student is $1 

per week.  If you are interested in registering your 

child for this fun program, please contact St. John©s of  

Highland at 412-364-1606 to receive a registration form 

and more information.  The program begins on  

September 14
th

 and all are welcome! 

Several St. Johnôs members plan to go to the Matinee on October 7th 

with lunch at the Green Gable prior to the 2 p.m. performance.   

If interested, please fill in the information below: 

Name and #                                        

Carpool?        Y   or   N (circle one) 


